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NJP awarded on 2 November 2005 was for an alcohol related incident and that a positive 
urinalysis was reported on 12 July 2006.  Additionally, you were not recommended for retention.  
You signed this evaluation on 26 July 2006, selecting the option, “did not intend to submit a 
statement.”  On 21 August 2006, as a result of your drug use, you were discharged with an other 
than honorable (OTH) characterization of service. 
 
Unfortunately, the documents related to your administrative separation are not in your official 
military personnel file (OMPF).  In this regard, the Board relies on a presumption of regularity to 
support the official actions of public officials and, in the absence of substantial evidence to the 
contrary (as is the case at present), will presume that they have properly discharged their official 
duties. 
 
Your Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214), reveals that you were 
separated from the Navy on 21 August2006 with an OTH characterization of service, your narrative 
reason for separation is “Misconduct (Drug Abuse),” your separation code is “HKK,” and your 
reenlistment code is “RE-4.” 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the interests of 
justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These included, but were 
not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge.  The Board also considered your contention 
that your discharge was unjust because you were stripped of your GI Bill, honor, and benefits as a 
result of an accusation of a positive urinalysis you allegedly requested to review but were not 
provided.  You further contend, apart from drug abuse as the narrative reason for your discharge and 
according to the Department of Veteran’s Affairs, there are no negative remarks in your record to 
include no record of your being charged with drug use or your having failed a drug test.  The Board 
viewed your allegations with serious concern.  However, this Board is not an investigating 
agency nor does it have the resources to investigate unsubstantiated allegations.  Additionally, 
the Board noted you did not submit advocacy letters or post-service documents to be considered 
for clemency purposes.  Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially 
mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that 
your misconduct, as evidenced by your two NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  
Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does 
not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  






